
The City of East Bethel Budgets for 
2011 and 2010 along with 2009 actual 
amounts are provided on Page 2 in 
summary form. Governmental funds, 
which include General Fund, Special 
Revenue Funds, Debt Service Funds 
and Capital Project Funds, are totaled 
together in this summary. The Water 
Fund, Sewer Fund, Ice Arena Fund 
and the Equipment Replacement 
Fund, which are Proprietary Funds 
are shown individually. 
 
City Council’s review of the 2011 
budget began in July and continued 
into December. 
The primary purpose of these 
meetings are to provide citizens the 
opportunity to have input and comment 
on the 2011 budget. The preliminary 
budget and tax levy was adopted in September 
and the final budget and levy was adopted on 
December 
1, 2010. 
 
The economy has had a significant impact on 

the City including falling property values, re-
duced state aids and declining development 
activities. The average residential property in 
East Bethel lost nearly twelve percent of its 
value when compared to 2009 values. City 

Council and Staff developed 
plans to balance the budget and minimize 
impacts on property taxes for 2011 while 
making provisions for maintaining neces-
sary and essential services. 
 
For those interested, the complete budget 
document is available for review at East 
Bethel City Hall and on the City’s website 
at www.ci.eastbethel.mn.us. Just click on 
Budget on the left hand side of the front 
page of the web site. 
 

Taxpayers are encouraged to attend the 
budget meetings for 2012 which will begin mid 
summer of 2011. Dates and times of these 
meetings will be posted on the City’s website, 
on the City Bulletin Board, in the newsletter or 
by calling 763-367-7840.     

(continued on page 2) 

      Budget  By Rita Pierce, Fiscal & Support Services Director 

Sewer and Water Project 
Given Partial OK By David Schaaf, Acting City Administrator 

In the fall of 2010, the City of East Bethel 
bid and awarded projects to provide munici-
pal water and wastewater service in the 
vicinity of TH 65 and Viking Boulevard. The 
projects include two wells, a water tower, a 
water treatment plant, water distribution 
mains and sanitary sewers. The Metropoli-
tan Council also plans to invest approxi-
mately $24 million in facilities to collect, 
treat and dispose of the wastewater. The 
service area of these projects is a 3 mile 
long by 1.5 mile wide area starting at the 
south City limits and extending north along 
TH 65. 

In January, 2011, the projects were sus-
pended pending further review. The City 
Council subsequently hired  Robert 
Schunicht a consulting engineer and part 

owner of the firm Landform to complete a 
review and risk assessment of the projects. 
The review and risk assessment addresses 
three key questions: 
1.  Do current demographics support 
growth and provision of municipal services 
to this part East Bethel? 

3. Can East Bethel be competitive with 
neighboring communities providing munici-
pal services? 

3. Can the project be funded by growth and 
not be a liability to existing residents? 

The Landform review evaluated the pro-
ject costs, operation costs, future costs 
and growth rates to determine if East  

(continued on page 3)  

Don’t Miss the East Bethel 
Spring Town Hall Meeting 

Wed, April 27, 2011 

Open House - 6:00 p.m. 
Q&A - 7:00 p.m. 

Open House 8:00 p.m. 

EB Senior/Community Ctr.  

Call 763-367-7840 for more 
information 
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Bethel can successfully serve the 
TH 65/Viking Boulevard project 
area without financially impacting 
existing residents. The review pre-
sented the following findings: 
 
The overall Metropolitan Area 
growth patterns and local demo-
graphics support continued growth 
in the TH 65 corridor, however, re-
cent slowing of growth points to a 
frugal approach to public expendi-
tures. 
 
East Bethel’s charges are somewhat 
higher than its neighboring commu-
nities but in an acceptable range. 
 
The Metropolitan Council’s $24 mil-
lion investment represents 56% of 
the initial cost of the providing ser-
vice. 
 
The project bonds have favorable 
interest rates and save approxi-
mately $2 million in interest costs 
because of Federal tax credits. Net 
interest costs over the life of the 
bonds are $14.5 million. 
Most communities provide basic 
water treatment initially and do not 

add iron and manganese removal 
treatment until they have a strong 
customer base. 
 
Delaying the provision of iron and 
manganese treatment reduces the 
cost of the initial projects by ap-
proximately one-third or $5 million. 
 
The risk assessment considered 
three alternatives at the following 
estimated costs: 
 
Current projects --$15.4 million 
Delay iron and manganese removal 
treatment--$10.1 to 10.4 million 
No build--$5.3 to 9.7 million 
 
The risk assessment concluded that 
by delaying the water treatment 
plant new customers can financially 
support the system at a much re-
duced rate of growth. The review 
and risk assessment recommends 
proceeding with the 65/Viking pro-
jects without the iron and manga-
nese removal plant. 
The review and risk assessment 
was presented at a Special City 
Council meeting on Saturday, Feb-
ruary 19. The high cost of the No 

Build alternative and the resulting 
potential impact on existing East 
Bethel residents was a key point in 
the City Council’s discussion. At the 
end of the lengthy and well at-
tended meeting, the City Council 
elected to proceed with the projects 
except the water treatment plant. 
 
The council had learned that most 
cities in the metropolitan area did 
not start a water treatment plant at 
the inception of their water distri-
bution service.  However, they all 
provide basic treatment at the well 
head. 
 
The council authorized a test well 
be drilled and water quality sam-
ples be collected from the ground 
water source planned for the new 
water system. This testing will al-
low the City to determine whether a 
water treatment plant as recom-
mended by Bolton and Menk is nec-
essary at this time. The City ex-
pects to receive those results in 
early April. 
 

East Bethel Pet Clinic 
Where: EAST BETHEL-ICE ARENA – 20675 Hwy. 65 NE. 

When: SATURDAY – April 9, 2011, 9:00 am – 12:00 pm (Noon) 

Who:  All Communities Welcome 

Prices: Rabies – Dog/Cat  $15 
  K-9 Distemper   $15-20 
  Feline Distemper  $15-20     
  Lyme    $24 
  Feline Leukemia  $20 
  Feline (FIP)   $20 
  Heartworm Test   $20 
  Heartworm & Flea/Tick Products will be sold 
 

East Bethel City Code requires all dogs within East Bethel City Limits be licensed.  
Licenses are free with proof  of rabies vaccination. Licenses will be available at the 
Pet Clinic. Call 763-367-7840 for more information. 
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